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South Dakota Board Welcomes Newly Registered Pharmacists  
and Pharmacies

Congratulations to the following 25 candidates who recently met licensure requirements and became 

licensed as new pharmacists in South Dakota: Danielle Blais, Alyssa Boesche, Lauren Dolly, Adam Goetz, 

Paige Harmon, James Harnois, Melanie Heeren, Jessica Henter, Kailyn Hochstein, Robert Juenemann, 

Lucas Kraemer, Alexandra Lakness, Abby Lingle, Chelsea Morken, Lindsay Newenhouse, Randy Nicoski, Ami 

Patel, Max Pierson, Rachel Propst, Kelli Semerad, Natalie Sovell, Colton Trowbridge, Artur Volkotrub, Chloe 

Williams, and Michael Zucarelli.  

In addition, there were three South Dakota full-time pharmacy licenses issued: Hy-Vee, Inc, dba Hy-Vee 

Pharmacy (3633), License #100-2071, Hartford, SD (change of ownership); Vytal Pharmacy, License #100-

2072, Sioux Falls, SD; and Brown Pharmacy, LLC, dba Downtown Drug, License #100-2073, Watertown, SD. 

There were four South Dakota part-time pharmacy licenses issued: Sioux Empire Triage Center, dba The 

Link—Avera McKennan, License #200-1737, Sioux Falls; Pharmacy Corporation of America, dba Avantara 

Redfield, License #200-1738, Redfield, SD; Pharmacy Corporation of America, dba Avantara Groton, License 

#200-1739, Groton, SD; and Pharmacy Corporation of America, dba Avantara Norton, License #200-1740, 

Sioux Falls. There was one new South Dakota wholesale license issued in the quarter: Animart, LLC, dba 

Armor Animal Health, License #600-3284, Sioux Falls.

What Should a Pharmacist Do When a Prescription Is Suspected to  
Be Fraudulent?
By Melissa DeNoon, PDMP Director

This has become a very popular question from South Dakota pharmacists to South Dakota State Board of 

Pharmacy staff. Pharmacists’ radar is on high alert as South Dakota continues to be a target for fraudulent 

prescriptions, especially for promethazine with codeine syrup. Board staff put together these recommenda-

tions to follow if a prescription is suspected of being fraudulent:

1.	 Contact the prescriber to determine legitimacy of the prescription using a phone number on file with the 

pharmacy or found through an independent search, especially if the prescription was communicated 

by telephone. 
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2. If the prescriber cannot be contacted to verify legitimacy of the prescription, ie, after hours, inform the

patient that the prescription needs to be verified by speaking with the prescriber. If the patient presented

a hard copy and now asks for the prescription hard copy back, make a photocopy for evidence, if possible, 

and then comply because legitimacy has not been verified. Pharmacy staff safety is most important,

especially if it is suspected that the individual could become violent.

3. If the prescriber is contacted and verifies the prescription is fraudulent:

a. Inform the prescriber that company/store policy on fraudulent prescriptions will be followed,

which typically involves contacting local law enforcement. If the pharmacy does not have a

written policy, start with contacting local law enforcement.

b. If possible, obtain and make a photocopy of the government-issued identification of the

individual who presents or comes to pick up the prescription to provide to law enforcement.

c. Contact the Board office with details of the fraudulent prescription so that an alert can be

emailed to South Dakota pharmacists.

d. Most importantly, be aware that the individual does not need to purchase the product on

the forged prescription, as merely the possession of the forged prescription is a felony.

Administrative Rules of South Dakota 22-39-38. Possessing a forged instrument-- 

Knowledge--Intent--Felony. Any person who, with the intent to defraud, possesses any forged 

instrument with the knowledge that the instrument has been forged is guilty of possessing 

a forged instrument. Possessing a forged instrument is a Class 6 felony.

NABP’s Consumer Resources

The Board office is often asked questions about the safety of mail-order pharmacies in Canada and oth-

er locations. Consumers can visit the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy® (NABP® ) consumer 

website, www.safe.pharmacy, to ensure that they are visiting a legitimate and safe pharmacy website or 

resource. In the Buy Safely section, a website address for an online pharmacy may be entered into the page 

to determine if it is considered a safe site or not. NABP has researched the safety of thousands of online 

sellers. Consumers can benefit from this information. Further, there are excellent resources for consumers 

on drug disposal, safe use, and abuse prevention.

NABP/AACP District 5 Meeting Update

The 2021 NABP/American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy (AACP) District 5 meeting will be held 

virtually on August 6, 2021. It was planned for Manitoba but due to travel restrictions, the group is unable to 

continue with an in-person venue. Barring any further pandemic restrictions, the 2022 NABP/AACP District 

5 meeting will be held in Custer State Park August 4-6, 2022.

PDMP Update
By Melissa DeNoon, PDMP Director

The South Dakota Prescription Drug Monitoring Program (PDMP) announced on April 14, 2021, that 

interstate data sharing was set up with Nebraska. A separate search request needs to be performed for 

Nebraska by following these steps: 

http://www.safe.pharmacy
https://sdlegislature.gov/Statutes/Codified_Laws/DisplayStatute.aspx?Type=Statute&Statute=22-39-38
https://nabp.sharepoint.com/sites/CommunicationsSite/Shared Documents/All Publications/State Newsletters/2021 Newsletters/07 July/WFH/First Read Edits from MB/AACP
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1.	 Navigate to the “Patient Request” screen in the section titled, “Also Search.” 

2.	 Click on the “RxCheck” tab, select “Nebraska,” and then click “Search.” 

Please Note: All other states that are available for searching need to be selected on the “PMP InterConnect” 

tab in the “Also Search” section and will require a second search request to be performed. 

The PDMP compiles monthly and year-over-year program data for informative and evaluative purposes. The 

following are some of the data sets from these analyses.
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Board Meeting Dates

Please check the Board’s website for the time, location, and agenda for future Board meetings.

Board of Pharmacy Members
•	 Ashley Hansen, Aberdeen, SD

•	 Cheri Kraemer, Parker, SD

•	 Tom Nelson, Spearfish, SD

•	 Leonard Petrik, Rapid City, SD

•	 Dan Somsen, Yankton, SD

Board of Pharmacy Staff Directory

•	 Board Office General Email: PharmacyBoard@state.sd.us

•	 Office Phone: 605/362-2737; Office Fax: 605/362-2738

•	 Kari Shanard-Koenders, MSJ, RPh, Executive Director: kari.shanard-koenders@state.sd.us

•	 Melissa DeNoon, RPh, PDMP Director: melissa.denoon@state.sd.us 

•	 Tyler Laetsch, PharmD, RPh, Pharmacy Inspector: tyler.laetsch@state.sd.us

•	 Paula Stotz, RPh, Pharmacy Inspector: paula.stotz@state.sd.us 

•	 Carol Smith, RPh, Pharmacy Inspector: carol.smith@state.sd.us 

•	 Beth Windschitl, Senior Secretary: beth.windschitl@state.sd.us

•	 Melanie Houg, PDMP Assistant: 

melanie.houg@state.sd.us

•	 Rhea Kontos, Senior Secretary: 

rhea.kontos@state.sd.us 

•	 PDMP Sign-up and Data Access 

Website: https://southdakota 

.pmpaware.net/login

National Pharmacy Compliance News  
Now Available!

Visit NABP’s website for the latest regulatory  
updates and news from FDA, USP, NABP, and more. 

Read National News

4001 W Valhalla Blvd, Suite 106| Sioux Falls, SD 57106 | 605/362-2737 | www.pharmacy.sd.gov

The South Dakota State Board of Pharmacy News is published by the South Dakota State Board of Pharmacy 
and the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy Foundation® (NABPF®) to promote compliance of 
pharmacy and drug law. The opinions and views expressed in this publication do not necessarily reflect the 
official views, opinions, or policies of NABPF or the Board unless expressly so stated.

Kari Shanard-Koenders, MSJ, RPh - State News Editor

Lemrey “Al” Carter, PharmD, MS, RPh - National News Editor & Executive Editor

Amy Sanchez - Publications and Editorial Manager
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